

## Summer Fair Newsletter

Wow! The days are quickly passing and it's only **5 weeks** until the **Summer Fair**! So here's an update on what we've been up to and a sneak peek at the exciting attractions we've got lined up for you...

## The exciting stuff....!

Something new and sure to create much excitement is the **Spider Mountain**, otherwise known as the Infinity Tower. This impressive structure is both fun and challenging, with 10 layers of elastics to climb or fall through, until you reach the top where a vertical inflatable drop slide awaits. Allowing a maximum of 15 people at a time (6yrs+), we're going to be offering 9 x 20 minute sessions at £3.00 each. Pre-booking will be required and tickets will be available w/c 25th June. Look out for ticket sellers that week!





Also new, is the hilarious game of Bubble Football provided by Pro Sports Academy. Tickets will be available on the day, £2.00 for 10 minutes. It should be immense fun for all that play and amusing to onlookers. Sadly though it's only suitable for age 8yrs upwards.



Fear not though, the little ones are covered and we have the ever popular Bouncy Castles coming to entertain, as well as mini football provided by Nuffield Health & Fitness and "Beat the Goalie".

## What else is there....?

The school choir & orchestra will be performing in our events arena, along with a Karate demonstration from a local club, and the local Henham dance group "KIX" will be entertaining us with their moves!

There's also going to be a mini market, with a variety of stalls including Jewellery & Gifts, Jams & Chutneys, Books, Cards, Beauty products & Candle wares.

Not forgetting a wide and varied selection of fun, pocket money stalls which hopefully will delight. We will soon be asking for Tombola donations, so please consider adding something extra to your weekly shopping list.

The Bar & BBQ will be brimming with tempting food & drinks and we're also offering Strawberries & Cream, as well as a spread of home made cakes (all donations gratefully received, but please NO Nuts!)

First prize in the Raffle this year is £100 Cash Prize. Plus many other great prizes too, kindly donated by local businesses. Raffle tickets have been sent home with all children this week. Please return cash and completed stubs to the school office, along with any unwanted tickets. Tickets will also be sold in the run-up to the event and on the day for any family or friends wishing to purchase.

## **Donations & Volunteers...**

Sign-up sheets for volunteers to help set-up, man the stalls and clear up afterwards will soon be circulated round the school. The more the merrier, as it's a huge operation to organise.

As mentioned, we will soon be asking for donations for the various Tombola, Cake & Raffle prize stalls. Please consider contributing. We're looking for a variety of things....

Unwanted "new" gifts / Unwanted soft toys / Bottles of wine, spirits, condiments etc / Wrapped sweets & chocolate / Homemade cakes, buns, biscuits (no nuts)

Diary dates for these donations are:

W/c 18th June: Unwanted "new" gifts i.e. Toiletries, foodie gifts, Unwanted Soft Toys (clean & in good condition) & Bottle tombola donations

Friday 7th July: "Silly Hair Day" - Final day for Raffle & Tombola donations

Friday 14th July / Morning of Saturday 15th July: "Silly Socks Day" - Cake donations

We hope you're excited as we are, and look forward to seeing many of you on the day. Family & friends are all very welcome.

Best Wishes.

The Summer Fair Committee 2017